Professor Marja Makarow, Chief Executive

HR/58 9 April 2008

To the Heads of ESF Member Organisations

ESF Science Officer to the chief Executive
ESF Senior Science Officer Peer Review and Quality Assurance

Dear Colleagues,

This is to inform you that two new positions will become available in June and
September 2008, respectively:

e  Science Officer to the Chief Executive
e Senior Science Officer Peer Review and Quality Assurance

As you know, the ESF favours the recruitment of its scientific staff on a secondment
basis from its Member Organisations. In this context, I very much count on your
support and assistance.

I attach the work profiles for these new ESF positions and would ask you to bring the
announcements to the attention of suitable candidates in your organisation and to
encourage them to send a letter of application, including an up-to-date Curriculum
Vitae, to the ESF Human Resources Unit by 28 April for the Science Officer and by 5
May 2008 for the Senior Science Officer, at the latest.

Yours sincerely,

Marja Makargw
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